
Jefferson PTO Agenda 
January 13th, 2025 

Meeting called to order at 5:30 pm by Kayla, seconded by Vera 
Attendees:  
Secretary Report | Kayla Monahan 
Treasurer Report | McKenzie Humpal 

- 29,187.44 Checking 
- 12,193.45 Savings 

 
Old Business | Kayla 
 
New Business | Kayla 
4th Grade Music Program – January 16th 
Chili Supper 5-7pm/Book Fair 4:30-7pm - February 20th 

● Date change to accommodate Book Fair availability  
● Increase to budget due to rise in costs of supply 
● Ticket prices to remain same price 
● Revised start times of early shifts – was unnecessary to have volunteers 

arrive more than 15 minutes prior to shift need 
● Approved in date change and continue with Hy-Vee services 

o Suggested a lined item on ticket as well as at front door for free-will 
donation to offset the increase in costs of this event this year 

▪ Could also include this request in signup genius, but didn’t 
want it overlooked as we had a difficult time filling volunteer 
slots in 2024 

● Plenty of volunteers.  
● Vera will ask Boyscouts about volunteering 

▪ $21 per gallon - went up to $39 this year 
Valentine’s Day Class Parties – February 14th 
School Cancelations/Closures: 
NO SCHOOL for students or staff (possible snow make-up day for staff) 

● January 20th 



● February 17th 
Next PTO Meeting | Monday, 02/10/25 
*Mark your calendars for upcoming PTO Dates | All held in IC at 5:30PM, unless 
otherwise communicated: 03/3, 04/14, 05/12 
 
Principal’s Report | Lindsey Millsap 

- Retirements: announced the 20th, offering large retirement bonuses 
- Facilities Review for district: hired an outside agency 

- no changes to next year, but could be building changes the next 
year 

- State testing: reading this week, math last week 
- Indoor recess games - ordered and received 

- Get something new every year, teachers sign up on spreadsheet 
- Changed outdoor policy: 0 degrees and 0 degree windchill 

Lindsay will email out about Chili Supper/Book Fair date change 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:43 pm by Kayla, seconded by Vera 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Kayla Monahan 
PTO Secretary 
 
 

 


